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1. Introduction

Document TD 19 Rev.1 (WP 3/13) provides "Update of draft Recommendation Y.NGN-MOB agreed as outcome of Geneva June 2004 JRG-NGN meeting".

Assuming this document is successfully submitted to the NGN Focus Group, this document provides a good starting point for mobility studies in conjunction with NGN.

We consider this document best fits in the terms of reference of working group 2.

We note however that the scope of the document specifies (and similar text also appears in the summary):

"The scope of this Recommendation is to specify the Mobility Management Requirements and Architecture for Next Generation Networks in support of generalized mobility."

We consider that the architecture documents should be general to both mobile and fixed users, and that therefore mobility architecture is best represented outside this document. If mobility architecture is adopted separately to fixed architecture, we will end up with two separate architectures and no convergence. We therefore propose a slight change in scope and abstract of the document, such that it provides architectural proposals for inclusion in other architectural recommendations.

We believe that none of the current contents contravenes this change in scope.
2. Proposals

1. Working Group 2 of the NGN Focus Group should adopt Y.NGN-MOB as a deliverable to be produced by that group (assuming that the document is successfully presented to the focus group. 
2. Y.NGN-MOB should form a short term deliverable of the NGN focus group.
3. Functional architecture in support of mobility should be included in NGN-wide architecture documents.

4. The scope of Y.NGN-MOB should be modified as follows:
"The scope of this Recommendation is to specify the Mobility Management Requirements for Next Generation Networks in support of generalized mobility, and to make proposals for changes to the Architecture for Next Generation Networks in support of generalized mobility, which are incorporated in other Next Generation Network Architecture Recommendations."

5. The abstract of Y.NGN-MOB should be modified as follows:
"This Draft Recommendation specifies the Mobility Management requirements for Next Generation Networks, and to make proposals for changes to the Architecture for Next Generation Networks in support of generalized mobility, which are incorporated in other Next Generation Network Architecture Recommendations. 
The content of this document is in relationship with various works developed in the area of mobility and mobility services in ITU-T SSG, and other SDOs and for a where appropriate. 

Specific technical approaches compliant to requirements contained in this Draft Recommendation are out of scope and are described in separate documents.
Examples of mobility scenarios and related service procedures for some services are provided in Annex." 
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